
Managing the public sector

There are a number of worries about the day to day management of public
services by Departments and quangos. Ministers are responsible for policy
decisions , for budget priorities and new legislation. They rely on the
goodwill and abilities of many officials to supervise the day to day running
of existing policies, to hire good people, to buy in necessary stocks, to
distribute benefits, collect taxes and provide licences and approvals.

We have seen in recent months parts of the public sector struggling to carry
out regular functions, It is true the lock downs were disruptive, but most of
the things government needed to do could be carried out from home with
suitable computer back up, and by a limited number of key workers continuing
to go into offices and other government installations.

I have drawn attention in past blogs to the big shortfall in normal NHS work
, and the shortage of work sent to the private hospitals which were
contracted to undertake some of it. As the CV 19 hospital numbers came down
there was a slowness in creating isolating units for the remaining CV 19
patients and returning most NHS capacity to the other needs. It appears the
NHS is still well below capacity on many specialities , and it is taking time
to restore full GP services in some locations.

It appears that the Passport Office allowed a substantial backlog to build up
for UK passports. This is something which allows on line applications and
processing and should be compatible with more homeworking. I also learn from
the media that there is a backlog in issuing provisional driving licences to
new drivers. Again it is difficult to see why this could not be done
remotely.

I have not had reports of failures to issue cash payments to furlough
employers, to benefit seekers or to small businesses under the new scheme. It
shows that some parts of government were able to deal with large new surges
in demand and to implement new programmes rapidly. It makes the failures in
established areas more surprising.

We saw the failure of Public Health England to buy enough protective clothing
and to establish a strong enough test regime quickly. We are now witnessing
Ofqual’s inability to implement a policy which does uphold standards whilst
being fair to young people when the ability to take examinations was removed.

I would be interested in your examples of where the public sector responded
well to new circumstances, and where it failed even in areas where it was
simply meant to be doing what it had always done, adapted to more homeworking
and social distancing.
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How does a student appeal an A Level
trade?

Ofqual issued guidance for appeals based on Mock exams on Saturday, only to
withdraw it again late in the evening that day. It put out a terse statement
saying “Earlier today we published information about mock exam results in
appeals. This policy is being reviewed by the Ofqual Board and further
information will be published in due course.”

The news programmes I heard on Sunday morning said no Ofqual spokes person
was available to clarify. This was surprising considering the importance of
their late night announcement and the great interest and concern it aroused
in many students, teachers, and their families. Ofqual according to its
published Organogram employs a Director of Communications supported by 10
people. It is odd that none of these were available on such an important
occasion. If the Board had decided to overrule the staff after they had
published some work, then it is surprising the Board itself did not appoint
someone to put its case. The Chairman for example could have offered himself
for interview.

Ofqual according to its website has 217 people in important posts on the
Organogram to perform its role of regulating and supervising the Examining
Boards with a view to maintaining the standards of qualifications. The
inability on this occasion to agree a policy on appeals with the government
and to implement it may have something to do with the different senior people
and teams involved in policy. There is a Director of Policy and Strategic
relations with six staff reporting. There is an Associate Director of
Strategic Policy and Risk with seven staff, and a Director of Strategic
Relations with eight staff, for example. The Board should set out the
strategy on the advice of the Chief Regulator and senior management team. It
is difficult to know what all these people do and how it contributes to
maintaining the standards of qualifications. In the end standards come down
to a mixture of judgement by the Board and Chief Regulator, and good data
from the Examining Boards.

Ofqual owes it to students to move quickly to offer them a realistic appeals
system to deal with injustices and mistakes thrown up by the current
surrogate evaluations for the absence of exams. It is certainly not fair to
keep students who feel they have been wrongly downgraded guessing about how
and when they can appeal.
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The spread of the virus and herd
immunity

According to global figures 0.3% of the world population or some 20 million
people have now had CV 19. Of these sadly 750,000 have died, a death rate of
4% of known cases. Given the shortage of tests in large countries like India
and Mexico these figures may be an underestimate. In some other countries
using the formula on death certificates of death with rather than death
caused by CV19 there may be some compensatory overcounting.

The numbers do imply however that we are a long way off having the herd
immunity some scientists talked about in the early days of the pandemic. The
virus has not found as many superspreaders as feared so far. There is also
medical and scientific doubt about whether someone who has had it is likely
then to resist having it again. If it turned out to be more like flu or colds
you could get it or a variant of it again.

If this is the case cautious scientists will continue to argue in favour of
social distancing to limit further spread. The scientific community remains
wedded to the idea of a vaccine, whilst accepting it could take a long time
find a safe and successful one. How many readers here would not wish to take
up the offer of vaccination if one were available?

Meanwhile the better medical news is Blood clot busters, steroids and anti
viral drugs are all now being tested and some Approved and mobilised to
improve treatment and lower the death rate.

What you are most interested in

Over the last few weeks the two blogs that have attracted the most comments
were about illegal immigration and the future of the EU.

I particularly enjoyed the indignant comments of a handful of contributors
who daily condemn U.K. voters for voting to leave the EU. They argued I
should never comment on the EU now we have left. It is apparently too
delicate or precious to withstand normal analysis and comment. These are the
same people who regularly condemn USA policy when the U.K. is not a member of
that Union either.

I will return soon to the state of the project to ever closer union, as it is
important and of general interest.
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Leisure and Council trading

One of the areas to look for economies lies in Council trading activities.
Some Councils spend large sums on setting up business activities in
competition with the private sector. Particular favourites are to provide a
wide range of leisure services. Where these become loss making , and
subsidised, they can impede provision by the private sector whilst also
lumbering taxpayers with liabilities. Councils claiming to be short of money
should sell off businesses that the private sector can run better,
transferring the risk of losses away from taxpayers.

There is a case for joint use facilities shared between secondary schools and
the wider community. Swimming pools, gyms, courts, pitches and the rest can
be reserved for school use during weekdays in term time, but made available
to others in the evenings, at week-ends and during the school holidays. Good
schemes can bring more capital to improve school facilities, with returns
from charging the wider community. Councils can of course buy season tickets
for free access for groups of people they wish to help.

Some Councils have large asset holdings offsetting large debts. Given the
high level of total public sector debt there is a case for reviewing these
holdings and drawing up a disposal programme to bring debts down where a
Council claims it does not have enough money.

Council provision of car parking and waste services cause frictions with
taxpayers. Waste disposal for households is meant to be a free service,
covered out of general taxation and the Council Tax. Many Councils now have
decided that garden waste, larger items and other specially designated waste
should be paid for by the householder. Car parks long owned and paid for by
taxpayers are used as ways of getting a substantial income out of part of the
community. This can become a flare point with voters, and can put people off
going into town centres where the parking is expensive and the enforcement
often energetic and hostile. In both these areas there is a conflict between
the concept of community service and the use of public assets with a wish by
Councils to generate income to spend on other things.
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